POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON 10 MAY 2017

Present:    
J French (Chair), F Warner, A Munro, S Waterston, D West and J Aitchison 

Attending     Cllr D Milligan, PCs D Lennie and J Cassidy, Mr & Mrs Cunningham, and J Bernard

Apologies      K Fuller, M Fuller, S-J Reid, A Thompson and J Weir

1.
Chair’s Remarks

1.1
Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and referred to the proposal from Bonnyrigg and Lasswade Community Council (BLCC) to merge with PDCC.  However, it was felt that just one community council representing the whole of Bonnyrigg would be weaker.  It was also noted that the residents of Hopefield were being encouraged to set up their own residents’ association.  It was hoped that BLCC would continue and people would be encouraged to take responsibility for its future.

2.
Minutes of Meeting held on 10 May 2017 and Matters Arising

2.1
Minutes were approved.  Proposed by DW and seconded by JA.

3.
Finance Report

3.1
Statement of Account as at 12 April 2017

                                                       

             Bank                            Cash  
            B/F                                                  
            421.26

              12.74

            Income: Midlothian Council Grant                  886.06    

            Interest                                                               0.06   
            Expenditure:  Galaday ride sponsorship         200.00   
   
            Bank:                                                            1107.38

                        

            Cash:                                                               12.74          

           Total cash and bank:                                    1120.12                    
4.
Secretary’s Report

4.1
FW attended a meeting at Holyrood on 20 April to which all community councils in Edinburgh, the Lothians and Fife were invited to discuss the current Edinburgh Airport second consultation on flight paths.  The meeting was attended by most representative community councils and it was interesting to hear the concerns of those most affected by the flight paths used by Edinburgh Airport.  While Bonnyrigg is on the flight path we were fortunately not nearly so badly affected as those communities which lie within a much closer radius of the airport. It was agreed at the meeting that the CAA would be asked to extend the period of the consultation and the community-based campaigning group, Edinburgh Airport Watch, would send a joint letter to Edinburgh City, West Lothian Councils and the Scottish Government Minister for Transport asking for the regulation of night flights. It was noted that Edinburgh City Council has the power to limit night flights from the airport and that power was used by local authorities around Gatwick and Heathrow.
4.2
In recognition of PDCC’s support of Poltonhall Galaday, JF has been invited to judge the decorated cars prior to the parade. 

4.3
Information was received regarding the erection of a dwelling house on the former playground on De Quincey Road, Lasswade.  Copies of the plans were circulated at the meeting.  It was noted that no decision had yet been taken on the planning application.
5.
Police Report

5.1
During the month of April in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 72 recorded crimes reported, of which 14 were solved (19% solvency). During this time period, there were 400 calls to Police Scotland. 

5.2
INCIDENTS OF NOTE

About 8.15am on Tuesday 4th April staff at St Mary’s Primary School, Polton Street, Bonnyrigg discovered a number of windows had been smashed overnight.

About 9.30pm on Tuesday 4th April three youths were seen on the roof of a property on High Street, Bonnyrigg. Police attended with no trace of the youths.

About 2pm on Wednesday 5th April a large group of youths were seen throwing mud at houses on South Chesters Gardens, Bonnyrigg Police attended with no damage caused.

About 3.20pm on Thursday 6th April a group of youths were seen throwing stones at houses on Chesters Grove, Bonnyrigg.

About 8pm on Thursday 6th April a group of youths were running through gardens at Bannockrigg Loan, Bonnyrigg and were seen to throw stones at houses on the street.

About 8am on Friday 7th April staff at Hawthornden Primary School, Polton Avenue, Bonnyrigg reported a vandalism incident that had occurred overnight.

About 7pm on Friday 7th April police were called to a large disturbance involving youth on Royal Scots Medway. On police arrival they made off on foot, discarding bottles of alcohol.

About 8.40pm on Friday 7th April a large group of youths were causing issues on High Street, Bonnyrigg and were seen to be throwing stones at windows. 

About 3.40pm on Saturday 8th April a group of youths were seen trying to set small fires on open ground near to Bannockrigg Gardens, Bonnyrigg.

About 7pm on Saturday 8th April a number of calls were made to police regarding youths on a roof of a property on High Street, Bonnyrigg. 

About 10.20pm on Saturday 8th April a large group of youths were suspected of consuming alcohol and smashing glass bottles in a close at Dickson Grove, Bonnyrigg. Police attended with no trace of any youths. 

Overnight into 11th April 2017 a number of slates and four extractor fans were damaged on the roof of Our Lady of Consolation RC Church. Three young teenage children have been reported for this offence. 

Around 1830hrs, 11th April 2017 following a call regarding males allegedly breaking in to St Mary’s Primary School, Polton Street, four males were traced within the school grounds. One male was reported for a drug offence. 

At 1020hrs, 15th April a female was seen to enter the CO-OP, High Street, fill 2 bags with meat and leave without paying. 

About 1715hrs, 15th April 2017 6 local youth seen lighting a fire on waste ground near Bannockrigg, Bonnyrigg. They were traced nearby and all will be reported for fire related offences. 

Between 15th and 16th April, a number of staircases at The Wimpey Building Site in Burnbrae Road, Bonnyrigg were spray painted.

At 12.30am on 17th April, an attempt was made to break into Dalhousie Falconry at Dalhousie Castle Hotel, Bonnyrigg. The person responsible was disturbed and ran off. No entry was gained to the falconry.

On 18th April, a wheelie bin was set on fire at Moffat Avenue, Bonnyrigg

On 20th April, a shoplifting incident occurred at the premises of Co-Op, High Street, Bonnyrigg.

On 20th April, the rear living room window was smashed at a house in South Chesters Grove, Bonnyrigg

On 21st April, a shoplifting incident occurred at the premises of Co-Op, High Street, Bonnyrigg.

On 21st April, the burglar alarm box was damaged and pulled off the wall at The Chase public house, Polton Street, Bonnyrigg.

Between 21st and 22nd April, a window was smashed at The Orchard Centre, Douglas Crescent, Bonnyrigg.

On 24th April, a 26 year old man from Bonnyrigg was arrested and detained in custody pending his appearance at Edinburgh Sheriff Court on 25th April for having possession of a knife with an open blade.

On 26th April a parcel was stolen from outside a house on Chester’s View, Bonnyrigg. 
Overnight between 26th – 27th April number plates were stolen from a vehicle on South Chesters Avenue, Bonnyrigg. A quantity of cash was also stolen from within the vehicle.

Overnight between 26th– 27th April a garage was broken into at Viewfield, Bonnyrigg. A motorcycle and pedal cycle were stolen from within.

Overnight between 26th– 27th April number plates were stolen from a vehicle at Viewfield View, Bonnyrigg.

Overnight between 27th– 28th April several items were stolen from a vehicle parked on Pendreich Grove, Bonnyrigg.

Overnight between 27th– 28th April a shed was broken into on Eskbank Road, Bonnyrigg and a bike and inflatable spa stolen.

5.3
There have been a number of calls regarding youths climbing on roofs of buildings in Bonnyrigg over the past month and we are aware of this increase in anti social behaviour and are targeting our patrols to deal with the issue. There has also been a significant rise in general youth ASB within the Bonnyrigg area ranging from stone throwing and verbal abuse to underage drinking. This was most prevalent during the school Easter holidays. It has since returned to more usual levels. We have issued more Fixed Penalty Parking Tickets this month to vehicles parked illegally in the disabled parking bays at the Lasswade Centre. We also spoke to numerous other drivers regarding being parked in the bays without a blue badge. However the message would seem to be getting through that enforcement action will be taken as the mere sight of a Police vehicle or Police Officer has vehicles moving quickly away from the bays. If any person has any information about the incidents listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer PC Daniel Lennie via 101 or email: daniel.lennie@Scotland.pnn.police.uk
Additional Information
5.4
Hate crime and domestic abuse can now be reported online via the official Police Scotland website at www.scotland.police.uk or by visiting a Third Party Reporting Centre – details of which are also on our website. Information regarding crime can be passed to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or through an Online Form - both of these routes are completely  anonymous and available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.



Police Scotland use social media to circulate the latest news, events and information to the public via Twitter (@LothBordPolice and @MidLothPolice) and Facebook
( www.facebook.com/LothiansScottishBordersPoliceDivision and www.facebook.com/MidlothianPolice ).
Your View Counts
5.5
Police Scotland consults with the public every year on what their priorities are for policing in their community. In the past this has always been by hard copy consultation questionnaires which were distributed by police officers within the community. 

This year, Police Scotland's consultation process is widening and becoming more flexible. The consultation process is moving online to a digital format and consultation will be open all year. The public consultation is for you to tell us what is important to you in your community. Your opinion is valued – we need your opinion to inform our 

policing. Having your say in the decision making process of Police Scotland is a vital 

tool for residents of Scotland to be able to shape the way their public services should operate. Everyone's views across Scotland will be taken on board at a national and local level. We want you to help us focus on the priorities that will help communities most. There is no 'one size fits all' approach to local policing and all the needs and wants of individual communities will be considered. This is the first time Police Scotland’s public consultation is being hosted on a digital platform. This allows us to reach a much wider audience than ever before, ensuring that everyone can have their say. The online consultation is open all year which allows you to take part when it suits you but also gives the flexibility of being able to re-submit the consultation if your priorities change. It's a very simple process that should only take a few moments of your time but will shape the way that policing is coordinated across Scotland and in your local community. We will keep you updated on our quarterly results. The consultation will be a completely transparent process as it's all about your priorities. Find out more by visiting www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts 



 HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/MidlothianPolice" \t "_blank" 


6.
Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.1
Cllr DM was congratulated on his re-election. He commented that he was dismayed at the number of wasted voting papers because some people were confused about the voting system and were placing an X against a candidate instead of a number. He said it was nice to receive the level of support he had been given.  Following the election the state of the parties in Midlothian was Labour 7, SNP 6, and Conservative 5.   Every party had the right to representation on Midlothian Council however SNP have said there would be no coalition with the Tories and vice versa while Labour did not want to exclude any party.   Labour had no option but to form an administration with the SNP being offered serious portfolios.
6.2
It was noted that £10.5m in savings were needed in the current year and had to be identified by September/October when decisions would have to be made about cuts to services.  JF commented that Cllr DM had made it very clear at previous PDCC meetings how difficult and challenging the future year would be.

6.3
AM asked what was happening about planning applications and was advised that anything not delegated would have to wait.

6.4
Cllr DM said he would be meeting with Police Scotland the following day to discuss the re-instatement of the CAT teams.

Any Other Business
7.1
JA asked for confirmation that the request for an amalgamation of BLCC and PDCC had been withdrawn and that was confirmed.
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 14 June 2017.  
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